Senator Warren 

317 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Re: S 425 and HR 2286 August Meeting Request

Dear Senator Warren,

On behalf of the certified nurse-midwives (CNMs) and student nurse-midwives (SNMs) who live, practice, and/or teach in Massachusetts, we are writing to invite you to visit a midwifery practice in the Boston area during the Congressional recess this August. We would appreciate the opportunity to introduce you and your staff first-hand to the subtleties that make midwifery care so remarkable and patients so satisfied with their care. We also look forward to discussing the “Quality Care for Moms and Babies Act of 2013” (S 425) and Senate companion legislation to “Maximizing Optimal Maternity Services for the 21st Century Act of 2013 (MOMS for the 21st Century),” (HR 2286) introduced by Rep. Lucille Roybal-Allard in the House of Representatives. 

CNMs in Massachusetts attend over 10,000 births per year, which equates to19% of all births in the Commonwealth. They also provide gynecologic care to women of all ages. There are over 342 nurse-midwifery practice sites in Massachusetts, including Massachusetts General Hospital, Brigham and Women’s Hospital, Boston Medical Center, Saint Elizabeth’s Hospital, Mount Auburn Hospital, St. Vincent’s Medical Center, Holy Family Hospital, and Baystate Medical Center. CNMs across Massachusetts provide primary women’s health care services to many poor, ethnically diverse, disabled, and underserved women at various clinics and community health centers. The Baystate Medical Center Midwifery Education Program has graduated 80 midwives in 15 years, and the Massachusetts Institute of Health Professions in Boston will soon accept its first cohort of midwifery students.
We look forward to meeting with you to discuss the state of maternity care in the Commonwealth; specifically, we would like to talk about ways that we can improve maternity outcomes by encouraging best practices while also saving health care dollars. Despite higher childbirth costs in the United States when compared to other industrialized countries, we rank far behind on perinatal outcomes, with striking disparities in communities of color. Procedure-rich hospital stays during a woman’s pregnancy and delivery in the United States render hospital maternity care as Medicaid’s most costly expense. 

Over the last three decades, midwifery care has been demonstrated to be safe, satisfying and cost-effective. In a study evaluating the effectiveness of midwifery care in the U.S., Jackson and colleagues (2003) report that low-risk women receiving nurse-midwifery care were more likely to have a normal birth and early discharge from the hospital than their counterparts receiving traditional physician-based care. Midwife-managed patients receive fewer costly medical interventions during their pregnancies and births than comparable patients who were managed by physicians. In addition, the midwife-managed patients had more options in their care and were, ultimately, cared for at lower overall cost to the health care system. Midwives also improve access to care and are a needed addition to the obstetrical workforce.
The Quality Care for Moms and Babies Act of 2013 (S 425), introduced by Senators Debbie Stabenow and Charles Grassley, will foster the development of quality measures related to maternity care in the Medicaid and CHIP programs.  It will also support the development of quality collaboratives, groups of stakeholders who come together to define and promote best practices so that the most high quality care can be delivered.

MOMS for the 21st Century will enable Congress to support best maternity practices and the education of a more diverse maternity care workforce. Bill provisions include the promotion of optimal maternity care, a national media campaign, expansion and dissemination of best maternity care data, and core maternity care curricula, more loan repayment and funding for minority recruitment and retention as well as establishing reimbursement for midwives who supervise medical residents, medical students, and student midwives. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact our ACNM Federal Representative, Patrick Cooney, at 202-347-0034.
Here are some links to documents you may find helpful about midwifery care as well as documents regarding the quality and cost-effectiveness of midwifery care and finally the recently released Joint Practice Statement between ACOG and ACNM.
· Information sheet on Essential Facts about Midwives (http://www.midwife.org/Essential-Facts-about-Midwives)
· Information sheet about Midwives as Primary Care Providers (http://midwife.org/siteFiles/legislative/Primary_care_policy_brief_07_09.pdf)
· Evidence-Based Maternity Care: What It Is and What It Can Achieve. Click here for The Milbank Report. (http://www.childbirthconnection.org/pdfs/evidence-based-maternity-care.pdf)
· A Summary of Research on Midwifery Practice in the United States.  (http://www.midwife.org/ACNM/files/ccLibraryFiles/Filename/000000002128/Midwifery%20Evidence-based%20Practice%20Issue%20Brief%20FINALMAY%202012.pdf)
· Joint Statement of Practice Relations Between Obstetrician-Gynecologists and Certified Nurse-Midwives/Certified Midwives   (http://www.midwife.org/ACNM/files/ccLibraryFiles/Filename/000000000751/CollegeACNMPolicy%20StatementFeb2011_2.pdf) 

As constituents, faculty, students, and health care providers of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, we thank you for your continued support of women’s health issues and look forward to talking with you more about arranging a visit to a Boston midwifery practice when you are in town this August. 
Sincerely,

Kathryn Kravetz Carr, CNM, MSN, ACNM Government Affairs Committee 

Letitia Sullivan, CNM, Affiliate Chair

Angela Ferrari, CNM, Affiliate Legislative Chair

Milree Keeling, CNM, MS, State Policy Analyst 

Kathy Jones-McWIlliams, CNM, MSN - Director St. Elizabeth’s Medical Center Midwifery

Julie Mottl-Santiago, CNM, MPH - Director, Boston Medical Center Midwifery

Tali Averbuch, CNM – Uphams Corner Health Center

Laurie Friedman, CNM, MSN, PhD(c)

Susan DeJoy, CNM, MSN, FACNM - Director, Division of Midwifery and Community Health, Baystate Medical Center

Barbara Graves, CNM, MN, MPH, FACNM - Director, Midwifery Education Program, Baystate Medical Center

Margaret W. Beal, PhD, CNM - MGH Institute of Health Professions

Ruth Keen, CNM, MPH - Holy Family Hospital

Certified nurse-midwives and student nurse-midwives who live, teach and/or practice in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.
